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South Algonquin Business Alliance

From: Tracy Cannon <tcannon@southalgonquin.ca>
Sent: January 6, 2025 12:57 PM
To: South Algonquin Business Alliance
Cc: Bryan Martin; Mayor Ethel LaValley
Subject: RE: request for copy of engineering report submitted to MTO

Angela, 
I can confirm there was only one staff report. MTO did not receive the report prior to the meeting so that is why it 
was email after the meeting. 
 
 
Regards, 
Tracy Cannon, Dipl.M.A. 
Township of South Algonquin 
Deputy CAO/Deputy Clerk-Planner 
7 Third Avenue, P.O. Box 217 
Whitney, ON 
K0J 2M0 
613-637-2650 Ext. 203 
 

 
 Notice of Collection/Use/Disclosure:  All information about municipal services is collected in accordance with the 
Municipal Act, 2001, under s.8 and for Council’s purposes under s.239(1) and may be used in Council deliberations, 
and disclosed in full, including email, names, opinions and addresses to other persons requesting access to records, 
or as part of a public agenda.  All information submitted to the municipality is subject to the Municipal Freedom of 
Information Act (MFIPPA).  Questions about this notice of collection should be directed to the Clerk 613-637-2650 
extension 202. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
From: South Algonquin Business Alliance <gday@mysouthalgonquin.ca>  
Sent: Monday, January 6, 2025 12:21 PM 
To: Tracy Cannon <tcannon@southalgonquin.ca> 
Cc: Bryan Martin <clerk@southalgonquin.ca>; Mayor Ethel LaValley <mayor@southalgonquin.ca> 
Subject: RE: request for copy of engineering report submitted to MTO 
 
Hi Tracy, 
Thank you for this. I have seen the staff report.  
 
At minute 28:06, Councillor Collins invited the Works Superintendent to speak, and when he was done, 
mentioned that he had been involved in a lot of bridge construction in a previous role and that council 



2

values his opinions. At minute 29:25 in the recording, I can’t see who was speaking but I think it may 
have been you, the speaker says, “I have the report that Steve provided and I can email that to Brent so 
he has it as well after the meeting.” 
 
Since we were watching the staff report on the screen when this second report was mentioned, it leaves 
me with the understanding that there is an additional report from the Works Superintendent that was not 
part of the council package and that was forwarded separately to the MTO.  
 
May I have a copy of Steve’s report on the bridge reconstruction, or confirmation that Steve’s report and 
the staff report are the same document? 

Thank you, 
Angela 
 
South Algonquin Business Alliance 
MySouthAlgonquin.ca 
gday@mysouthalgonquin.ca 
14 Major Lake Road 
PO Box 229 
Madawaska, ON, K0J 2C0 

 
 
From: Tracy Cannon <tcannon@southalgonquin.ca>  
Sent: January 6, 2025 10:30 AM 
To: South Algonquin Business Alliance <gday@mysouthalgonquin.ca> 
Cc: Bryan Martin <clerk@southalgonquin.ca>; Mayor Ethel LaValley <mayor@southalgonquin.ca> 
Subject: RE: request for copy of engineering report submitted to MTO 
 
Hi Angela, 
I have provided the link below to the Township website that includes the package with the MTO 
presentation and the link to the staff report, which I believe is what Councillor Collins referenced at the 
meeting.  
https://www.southalgonquin.ca/meeting/human-resources-administration-public-relations-2024-12-18 
 
Regards, 
Tracy Cannon, Dipl.M.A. 
Township of South Algonquin 
Deputy CAO/Deputy Clerk-Planner 
7 Third Avenue, P.O. Box 217 
Whitney, ON 
K0J 2M0 
613-637-2650 Ext. 203 
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 Notice of Collection/Use/Disclosure:  All information about municipal services is collected in accordance with the 
Municipal Act, 2001, under s.8 and for Council’s purposes under s.239(1) and may be used in Council deliberations, 
and disclosed in full, including email, names, opinions and addresses to other persons requesting access to records, 
or as part of a public agenda.  All information submitted to the municipality is subject to the Municipal Freedom of 
Information Act (MFIPPA).  Questions about this notice of collection should be directed to the Clerk 613-637-2650 
extension 202. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
From: South Algonquin Business Alliance <gday@mysouthalgonquin.ca> 
Sent: Monday, January 6, 2025 9:03:16 AM 
To: Mayor Ethel LaValley <mayor@southalgonquin.ca>; Bryan Martin <clerk@southalgonquin.ca> 
Subject: request for copy of engineering report submitted to MTO  
  
Hello Mayor LaValley & Bryan, 
  
I hope you had a nice holiday. 
  
I’m writing regarding the township’s engineering report Councillor Collins cited in the December 18 
meeting with the MTO regarding bridge reconstruction in Madawaska. Can you send me a pdf copy to 
review? 
  
Thank you, 
Angela 
  
South Algonquin Business Alliance 
MySouthAlgonquin.ca 
gday@mysouthalgonquin.ca 
14 Major Lake Road 
PO Box 229 
Madawaska, ON, K0J 2C0 

 
  

 

 Caution: This is an external email and may be malicious. Please take care when clicking links or 
opening attachments. Do not enter your password into web pages you are not familiar with.  

 Caution: This is an external email and may be malicious. Please take care when clicking links or 
opening attachments. Do not enter your password into web pages you are not familiar with.  
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